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August 25, 2015 Newsletter

John Richardson, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 pm at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Steve Meyer
The Pledge:  Mac Proffitt
The Invocation:  David Miller
A sheet was passed around for members to write in their e-mail addresses and phone numbers.  It will be passed around again until everyone has gotten to sign it.  There was also a new sheet they were asked to check if they were present at the meeting for attendance.
There was a request from the Richmond Police Dept for Trick-or-treat Street.  It is already a budgeted item, with $500.00 budgeted for 2015-2016. All contributions will be given after Oct 1, our new year.
We are looking into other locations to hold our weekly meetings. Hometown Pizza said we could get a baby pizza, side, drink, and gratuity for $9.00.  That would include the use of the room.  They have another group which meets there on the third Tuesday of every month. On that day, we would have to meet at the bar.  We are not sure everyone would be able to hear in that location.  We will need to talk to Tim, Shirkey manager again, before Sept 1.
Steve reported on the Golf Tournament. We had six teams for $240 each.  $170 for mulligans.  We had $5,600 in revenues and $1,500 in expenditures.  We netted about $4,100 which is about $1,000 more than we brought in last year.  The main reason we raised more money was because we had more sponsors.  Thanks to everyone who went out and got sponsors!  Certificates for sponsor recognition were handed out to members to give to the sponsors.
Jerry McCarter did the sergeant-at-arms report.

Bill Dooley presented the program on Project Eliminate.  Past International President John Button visited Africa, and in April 2015, he shared these words on the evening of the playground dedication in Troy, MO.
Every 11 minutes a baby dies from tetanus.  Every 25 minutes a young mother dies.  Kiwanis partnered with UNICEF to try to solve the problem, and save lives. In the last 4 years we have eliminated tetanus in 15 countries.  We are not totally there, but we have had an impact.  5,000 women have received the three shots needed to keep them from getting tetanus.  
In the country of Guinea, beyond the end of the road, women have come for the tetanus vaccine.  Women are getting health care and have taken control of their lives. Birthing procedures are better.  Other vaccination programs are expanding. Educational programs are expanding.  Girls are saying no to teen-age marriage and are continuing on with their education.
Immunization is a child's right and a parent's responsibility.  In Chad, a girl is more likely to die of childbirth than to attend secondary school.
Kiwanis International has raised $100,000,000.  We have $10,000,000 to go. Keep those pledges and contributions coming.  The Canadian government is matching donations.  We had a 50/50 Putting   Contest at the Golf Tournament.  We raised $75.00.  Ron Peterson was the winner, but donated his half portion back to Project Eliminate.
FG Weary won the pot.  The meeting will be at Shirkey's next week.
Thank you to Sara Seidel for taking these minutes.
Upcoming events: 
September 14th: Mon @ 8am Registration begins for the Carrollton Golf Tournament.
September 19th:  Sat @ 5:30 North KC Trivia Night at the American Inn.  We need a team!
September 29th:  Tuesday.  Richmond Kiwanis Fall Banquet and Installation of Officers for 2015-16.  6:00 pm.  Shirkey's 19th Hole.
See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info.






